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April 30, 2021

Dear Newton Tobacco and Nicotine Delivery Product Permitee:

It is time to renew your permit to sell tobacco and nicotine delivery products in Newton.  Please review this packet in its entirety.  It contains important information that could affect your ability to maintain a tobacco permit if not followed properly.  We welcome any questions you may have.

Renewal
Enclosed you will find a renewal application and a permit checklist.  You are required to complete both forms.  In addition, you must submit a copy of your current Department of Revenue (DOR) license(s).  If you sell cigarettes, cigars and vape products, a copy of each separate permit is required.  See the enclosed examples.

Newton permits for those who renew on time by June 15, 2021 will be mailed to the establishment address by the end of June.

To renew on time, return the following to by mail to Health and Human Services, Newton City Hall, 1000 Commonwealth Avenue, Newton, MA 02459 or by email to licensing@newtonma.gov by Tuesday, June 15, 2021. 

· Completed permit application 
· $200.00 fee payable to the City of Newton (check or credit card in person only)
· Completed and signed checklist 
· A copy of a current DOR license(s) (separate permits are required for cigars, cigarettes and vape products)
· See enclosed examples for cigarettes and cigars 
· For adult-only stores: DOR licenses are now also required to sell vape products. For more information, please visit DOR’s website at www.mass.gov/dor

Late Renewal 
· Renewal applications received after June 15, 2021 will be charged a $25 late fee. 
· Establishments who renew late will likely not receive the new permit by mail before the current one expires on June 30, 2021. You will have to make arrangements to pick your permit up in person, which will be dependent upon current COVID-19 circumstances affecting in person City Hall hours. 
· If you sell tobacco or nicotine delivery products without a permit after June 30, 2021, when the permit expires, you will be subject to a fine of $300.00 for each day you sell.  
· Due to the October 2018/2019 Regulation Governing Tobacco and Nicotine Delivery Product Sales Permits, permit holders who failed to renew by July 30, 2021 will be treated as first time permit applicants and will only be able to obtain a permit if there is one available.  It is unlikely a permit would be available due to this regulation.

No Permit Fee Increase This Year 
The 2021 renewal fee is $200, which is the same fee as in 2019 and 2020.  As advised in October 2019, the HHS Department is increasing the annual tobacco/nicotine delivery product permit fee. However, we are holding off another year in implementing the increase.  It is expected the fee in 2022 will be $300, per the previously announced plan to increase the fee so it is commensurate with the cost to administer the permit.  While the department’s costs associated with tobacco/nicotine retailers exceed the new fee, this new amount brings it closer to actual costs.   

Statewide Mint/Menthol Restrictions which took effect June 1, 2020

On November 27, 2019, Governor Baker signed into law “An Act Modernizing Tobacco Control.” As of June 1, 2020, the following sections of the state law went into effect. These include:
· Prohibiting the sale of all flavored tobacco and vape products, including menthol and mint (except in certain types of stores prohibited in Newton)
· Imposing an excise tax on the sale of vaping products;
· Requiring that vape product retailers obtain a state license and any required local permit; and
· Requiring that vape product distributors obtain a state license

The mint/menthol restrictions include but is not limited to, cigarettes, cigars, chew tobacco, spit tobacco, bidis, and loose tobacco. As of June 1, 2020, general tobacco retailers and adult-only retail tobacco stores cannot sell these products. 

A sample list of affected products include, but are not limited to: 
· Newport, Kool and Salem menthol cigarettes
· Copenhagen, Grizzly and Skoal mint or flavored dip/chew tobacco
· Cigars, cigarillos or bidis in fruit, candy, mint, menthol, or liquor flavors
· Any other tobacco or vape product that has a taste or aroma other than tobacco
· Nicotine products even if they do not contain tobacco

Reminder: In Newton, e-cigarettes/vape products may only be sold at the two adult-only retail stores

Fines/Suspensions/Revocation
Repeat violations of Newton’s tobacco/nicotine ordinances result in fines and permit suspensions of either 7 or 30 days, or revocation.  Newton stores have received violations for selling flavored products, not following minimum cigar pricing, and selling tobacco/nicotine products to a minor.  A store whose permit is revoked for repeat violations may not reapply for a new permit for at least one year.  It is unlikely a permit would be available due to the October 2019 Regulation Governing Tobacco and Nicotine Delivery Product Sales Permits. 

Questions
Please read the enclosed materials and links below very carefully and call 617-796-1420 if you have any questions or need clarification.

The Newton tobacco/nicotine ordinances and the permit regulation are available at http://www.newtonma.gov/healthpermits by scrolling down to see all of the tobacco/nicotine related documents at the bottom of the page. 

The Massachusetts 2019 Tobacco Control Law is online here.
https://www.mass.gov/guides/2019-tobacco-control-law

Thank you,

Newton Health & Human Services Department
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